
Headteacher’s Message 

What a great start to the term! It was so lovely to see everyone back smiling and ready to 
learn again. The week kicked off with the introduction of the new topics which are:  

Aire: Mysterious happenings... 

Brisons: Marvellous Mixtures 

Longships: Traiders and raiders 

Cowloe—Frozen planet 

You can find more information about our curriculum and topic content by looking on the 
curriculum page of our website. 

We are busy arranging lots of exciting activities to match these new topics, starting with 
Longships’ visit to Penlee museum next week. We are keeping a close eye on any new re-
strictions but plan to make the most of our local area while we can! 

Swimming and forest school started again today, the children didn’t let the weather worry 
them and they all had a wonderful time. I was so impressed with Cowloe class, it was their 
first session and they got stuck straight into den building and worked well as a team. 

Residential trips 

Thank you so much for your positive responses regarding the residentials for Cowloe and 
Longships. They will be such valuable experiences for them and they absolutely deserve it 
after a bumpy few years. Whilst we won’t be doing one for KS1, we will be doing a forest 
school / campfire evening when the weather warms up, we will post details nearer the 
time.  

Progress updates / parent workshops 

These were sent out today for last term. We closely monitor children's progress and next 
steps in learning so that we can make sure our teaching is targeted in the best way. We are 
developing our parental support at the moment and would like to know what workshops 
would be beneficial to you as parents to help you support your child. We have already done 
a reading one, we have a spelling one planned for later this term, but would like to know 
what other ones may be beneficial. If you have any ideas, please let me know via email on 
head@sennen.cornwall.sch.uk. 

Parental Surveys 

Thank you so much to those who responded to this before Christmas, the responses were 
very positive and there was some constructive feedback that we have taken on board. A 
summary will be sent out at the beginning of next week and put on our website. 

Clubs 

There will be a few changes to clubs over the next few weeks, but for next week the clubs 
will be: 

Wednesday KS2 Football 

Thursday KS2 High five netball & KS1 Multisports 

Finally, we have been sent some details of some interesting workshops taking place at the 
Minack over the next few months. These ‘Play in a day’ activities are great for children who 
enjoy drama and the results are always good to watch. If you would like to know more, 
please go to https://www.minack.com/create-play-day. 

 

Have a great weekend! 

Nichola Smith 
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Important dates: 

• 11.1.22—Longships trip to Penlee 
Museum 

• 25.2.22—Parent workshop 2.30 —
spelling 

• 18.2.22—End of term 3 

• 8.4.22—End of term 4 



A few lovely pictures taken this week. 

 

 

Important notices 

 PE days will be  WEDNESDAY and 

FRIDAY, please come in your kit for 

those days.  

 Free Fruit is still available each day. 
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Lunch Menu 

Children will be asked what they would like each day by their teacher. Children in year R—2 get infant free school meals and 

it is £2.34 for the rest of the school, other than for those pupils who have been awarded income based free school meals.  
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